

Kate Wignall
Executive Support Officer
London Borough of Hackney
Children & Young People's Services
1 Hillman Street
London E8 1DY

020 8356 5000

Response letter sent by email

**20** xxx

CAS-739672-V2KTKR

26 March 2014

Dear Rebecca Hemsley,

## FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 - INFORMATION REQUEST

Thank you for your email received on 17<sup>th</sup> March, in which you requested information concerning a review into the death of Jason Swift in 1985.

The Freedom of Information Act 2000 directs Local Authorities to confirm whether or not requested information is held. I can confirm this information is not held.

I respond to your request below.

1. Please could you send me a copy of the Review by the Council into the death of Jason Swift living in the care of the Council at I think Conewood Street Children's Home in 1985.

**Response:** The council does not hold any archived records containing the information you have requested.

Please note the information provided to you in this response is still covered by copyright legislation. You are not authorised to re-use this information for commercial or research purposes as defined by the Re-Use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2005. If you do wish to re-use this information please contact:

The Information Governance Team 3rd Floor, Maurice Bishop House Reading Lane London, E8 1HH.

If you are dissatisfied with this response and wish to appeal, please write to the above address and your complaint will be dealt with through our Internal Review procedure.

If you are still not satisfied following the Internal Review, you have a right to appeal to the Information Commissioner. He can be contacted at:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Telephone: 01625 545 700

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk

Yours sincerely

Kate Wignall Executive Support Officer